
Before each meeting, dinner starts at 6 pm, and Post and Auxiliary meetings follow about 6:30 pm.  We en-
joy the company of veterans and hope youõll join us. It doesnõt matter where you served in the military, only 
that you served honorably. Spouses are always welcome.    
Our Dinner:   Keegan is making mac and cheese with ham, and members and guests are encouraged to 
bring a side dish or dessert to go with the entrée. Sugar free items needed as well.  BYOB if you want other 
than water or soda. A $3 minimum donation is encouraged to help defray costs of main dish and supplies.  

THE AMERICAN LEGION 
STEVENS-CHUTE POST #4 and AUXILIARY 

BEND, OREGON 

 

ITõS MEETING TIME AGAIN! 

Tuesday, February 4, 2020  

COMMANDERõS   

CORNER 
To all our members,  

I once again due to military obli-
gations will be unable to be at 
this meeting. I have and will be 
instructing currently deploying 
soldiers and medics how to save 
lives and bring our soldiers 
home alive.   

I will be back in full swing starting with our March 
meeting. So a great thanks for those stepping up 
and covering for me during my absence.  

Your Commander, Dan Hayward  

NOTES FROM THE PREZ 
Again another month has passed.   With our snowy 
days and icy roads it's   been pretty quiet.          

Our Feb. Meeting will be on the 4th. I do hope we 
will have more people this time as we only had 4 
Auxiliary members in Jan.                              

The Girls State application packages have been 
turned into the schools. Hoping to have some sign 
ups this year.                           

On Feb. 15th I will be setting up a table with rolls 
and water to hand out for the S3DA archery meet. 
We support them so we feel this is a chance to help 
out some. Feel free to join me there. I will have 
more details and a time at our meeting on the 
4th.                      

Until we see each other again, please remember 
what we stand for...assisting and being available 
for our Veterans. Always make sure to take time 
for them. Remember what they've given us.    

President Katie Terry  

 

ADJUTANTõS REPORT 
WOW!  Where has January gone?   Just so you all 
aware where our Post 4 is in our membership, we 
are at 79.45%.   They wanted us to be at 80% by Jan-
uary 15th, so as you can see, we are a short dis-
tance from there.    

If you haven't renewed yet for your 2020 member-
ship and wish to stay active, please log on-
to   www.americanlegion.org  and hit òrenewó.  I will 
see your payment and send you your new card, or 
you can send your check to our P O Box 784, Bend 
OR 97709 address. Thank you.  

Adjutant Vivian Shannon  

SERVICE OFFICER NEWS 

Blue Water Navy Vietnam Veterans 
Act claims now being determined  

WASHINGTON ñ  The U.S. Department of Veterans 
Affairs (VA) will begin deciding claims for the   Blue 
Water Navy Vietnam Veterans Act of 2019  at 12:01 
a.m., Philippine Standard Time, Jan. 1, 2020, as the 
the Philippines is the farthest east VA regional ben-
efits office. 

The Act extends the presumption of herbicide expo-
sure, that include toxins such as Agent Orange, to 
Veterans who served in the offshore waters of the 
Republic of Vietnam during the Vietnam War.  

Signed into law Jun. 25, the law specifically affects 
Blue Water Navy (BWN) Veterans who served no 
more than 12 nautical miles offshore of the Repub-
lic of Vietnam between Jan. 6, 1962 and May 7, 
1975, as well as Veterans who served in the Korean 
Demilitarized Zone (DMZ) between Jan. 1, 1967 and 
Aug. 31, 1971. These Veterans can now apply for 
disability compensation and other benefits if they 
have since developed one of  14 conditions  that are 
presumed to be related to exposure to herbicides. 

MEETING PLACE 
62070 SE 27th Street 
òThe Collectiveó 

http://www.americanlegion.org/
https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/299/text
https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/299/text
https://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/agentorange/conditions/index.asp


Veterans do not need to  prove  that they  were ex-
posed to herbicides. The specific conditions can 
be found by searching the term òAgent Orangeó 
on www.va.gov . 

 òFor six months, VA worked diligently to gather 
and digitize records from the National Archives 
and Records Administration to support faster 
claims decisions,ó said VA Secretary Robert 
Wilkie. òThese efforts will positively impact the 
claims process for Veterans filing for these bene-
fits.ó 

To be eligible a Veteran must have served in the 
identified locations during the specified time peri-
od and currently have a  condition(s) associat-
ed with herbicide exposures, such as Agent Or-
ange. Blue Water Navy claims are being processed 
under current prioritization criteria; however, spe-
cial priority is being given to Veterans who are 
over the age of 85 or have a terminal condition. 
Qualifying recipients include affected Veterans 
who are still living and certain survivors of de-
ceased BWN and Korean DMZ Veterans.  

Survivors can file claims for benefits based on the 
Veteranõs service if the Veteran died from at least 
one of the 14 presumptive conditions associated 
with herbicides such as Agent Orange.  The law al-
so provides benefits for children born with  spina 
bifida  if their parent is or was a Veteran with cer-
tain verified service in Thailand during a specific 
period.  

The Act includes provisions impacting the VA 
Home Loan Program.  Veterans have more access 
to obtain no -down payment  home loans, regardless 
of loan amount,  and the home loan funding fee is 
reduced for eligible Reservists and National Guard 
borrowers who use their home loan benefits for the 
first time. VAõs website describes the eligibility of 
certain Purple Heart recipients who do not have to 
pay a funding fee as well as  other benefits . 

Veterans who want to file an initial claim 
for  an herbicide -related disability  can use VA  Form 
21-526EZ, Application for Disability Compensation 
and Related Compensation Benefits  or work with a 
VA-recognized  Veterans Service Organization  to 
assist with the application process.  Veterans may 
also contact  their  state Veterans Affairs Office . 

BWN Veterans who previously filed a claim seeking 
service connection for one of the 14 presumptive 
conditions that was denied by VA may provide or 
identify any new and relevant information regard-
ing their claim when reapplying. To re -apply, Veter-
ans may use  VA Form 20 -0995, Decision Review 
Request: Supplemental Claim . As a result of the 
new law, VA will automatically review claims that 
are  currently  in the VA review process or under 
appeal.  Visit  Blue Water Navy Veterans benefits  for 
more information or call 1 -800-749-8387 for special 
issues.  

ONCE A MARINE, ALWAYS A         
MARINE, BUT ALSO AN ARTIST  

Lawrence Reed, a new Post 4 member transferring 
in from California, is a USMC veteran and an ac-
complished artist.  

He started painting in the third grade. He served in 
the US     Marine Corps (5th Mar 
1st Mar Div.) from 1959 to 1963.  

Lawrence was kind enough to 
sent a dozen prints of his por-
trait of USMC icon òChestyó Pull-
er to Cdr. Dan Hayward prior to 
our Christmas dinner where 
they were distributed among 
our members. We are looking 
forward to meeting Lawrence 
when he is in Bend.  

SCHOLASTIC 3 -D ARCHERY NEWS 
 Louis Hodges and his Post 4 dad, Keegan, have 
had an exciting few weeks.   They both picked up a 
new sponsor, Killõn Stix arrows.   Louis is factory 
pro staff and Keegan has been picked up as field 
staff.   The difference is Louis gets his arrows free, 
and Dad gets a reduced cost.    

òI think it is really important for Louis to have these 
sponsors at his young age as it teaches him work 
ethic and learning that nothing is really free.   Part 
of his new responsibilities being sponsored are 
that he has to promote the products, man the 
booths at tournaments when he not shooting, and 
wear their names on his shooter jerseys,ó says  
Keegan.    

Tournament season is getting busy for our S3DA 
kids.   They have started their Western Region virtu-
al tournament. Six members are competing against 
others from 8 western states.   The archers have 6 
weeks to shoot 4 rounds for score and competitors 
have currently finished one round. Once this is 
complete, the archers move on to the state indoor 
tournament hosted this year by the Bend Bowmen 
Archery club, home of our S3DA sponsored kids.  

http://www.va.gov/
https://www.law.cornell.edu/cfr/text/38/3.309
https://www.law.cornell.edu/cfr/text/38/3.309
https://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/agentorange/birth-defects/index.asp
https://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/agentorange/birth-defects/index.asp
http://www.va.gov/opa/publications/benefits_book.asp
https://www.va.gov/disability/how-to-file-claim
https://www.va.gov/disability/how-to-file-claim
https://www.va.gov/disability/how-to-file-claim
https://www.va.gov/ogc/apps/accreditation/index.asp
https://www.va.gov/statedva.htm
https://www.va.gov/vaforms/form_detail.asp?FormNo=20-0995
https://www.va.gov/vaforms/form_detail.asp?FormNo=20-0995
https://benefits.va.gov/benefits/blue-water-navy.asp


2020 NATIONAL VETERANS              
WHEELCHAIR GAMES  

The National Veterans Wheelchair Games is the 
worldõs largest annual wheelchair sports event sole-
ly for military veterans. The event demonstrates the 
unstoppable character of veterans and seeks to fos-
ter wider respect for all people with disabilities.  
 
The Wheelchair Games is open to all U.S. veterans 
with spinal cord injuries, amputations, multiple scle-
rosis, or other central neurological conditions who 
require a wheelchair for athletic competition. Every 
year, hundreds of American heroes from World War 
II, the Korean War, the Vietnam War, the Gulf War, 
and the post -9/11 era compete in this celebration of 
courage and camaraderie.  

40 Years Strong The Department of Veterans Af-
fairs launched the Wheelchair Games in 1981 with 7 
events and 77 athletes. Paralyzed Veterans of Amer-
ica joined the VA in 1985 to help expand the eventõs 
mission and reach. The Wheelchair Games has 
flourished as more VA therapists turn to adaptive 
sports to help veterans become more active in their 
lives and communities ð and, in some cases, reach 
higher levels of national and international competi-
tion. Over the years, thousands of veterans with dis-
abilities have gained the skills, confidence, and ex-
perience to take on challenges in the spirit of oppor-
tunity rather than limitation.  

The Wheelchair Games will celebrate its 40th anni-
versary July 3 -8, 2020, in Portland, Oregon. With 
over 600 athletes and 20+ events.  

 UNIT SECRETARY SAYSé 
Sorry to say the weather in Arizona remains as ad-
vertised, but Iõm also happy to hear that our Central 
Oregon weather has not had a repeat of 2016 or last 
winterõs òSnowmagedonóé.yet! 

Unit 4 VP Karen Banks braved the weather and trav-
eled to Redmond for the District 5 meeting January 
18. 

District 5 now has its first male Auxiliary member in  
Crook County Unit #29. We hope that we will follow 
suit and gain a few spouses of female veterans to 
join our ranks soon.  We always are looking for new 
faces and new ideas to help us in our mission to 
serve our veterans and their families.  

The newly remodeled kitchen in the Oregon VA 
transplant unit in Portland is up and running.  ALA 
Veterans  Affairs and Rehabilitation  is spending 
about $700 per month for groceries for the patients 
and their caregivers.  Donations from our Units are 
required to cover the expense.  

Mark your calendars for the 2020 Oregon Depart-
ment convention to be held June 24 -27 at Seven 
Feathers Casino Resort in Canyonville, Oregon.  

Secretary Yvonne Drury  

NEW ALA TAGLINE FOR A  
NEW CENTURY OF SERVICE 

ALA National Headquarters has developed a new 
tagline to more accurately reflect our brand, who 
we are, and what we do.  

You will now see the phrase  A Community of Volun-
teers Serving Veterans, Military, and their Fami-
lies  throughout national ALA media. This is a posi-
tive change to reflect membership eligibility chang-
es made in 2019.  

THE FOUR CHAPLAINS  
On Feb. 3, 1943, four Army chaplains ð Father John 
P. Washington, Rabbi Alexander D. Goode, and the 
Revs. George L. Fox and Clark V. Poling ð gave up 
their life jackets on a sinking Army transport in the 
North Atlantic so that others might live.  
Of the 902 soldiers, Navy armed guard, shipõs crew 
and civilian passengers on board the  Dorchester , 
only 230 survived. They have told us of the chap-
lainsõ efforts to restore calm in a hopeless and cha-
otic situation, and how they were last seen at the 
shipõs stern, arms linked in prayer. 
The survivorsõ testimony and the chaplainsõ bravery 
are enshrined at the Chapel of Four Chaplains in the 
Philadelphia Navy Yard, where the Chapel Memorial 
Foundation honors acts of selfless service nation-
wide in memory of the Four Chaplains and crew of 
USAT Dorchester . 

¶ Louis A. Cavaliere, retired Navy captain and 
chairman of the Chapel of Four Chaplains, and 
Christine Beady, the chapelõs executive director 



Join us Tues.day, February 4 for our  general membership meetings 
We welcome and need your participation and fellowship. 

 

2019-2020 Post Officers:       Commander Dan Hayward   Finance Officer Denny Drury 
Cdr: 541-977-2469 (eves.) Vice Commander Denny Shannon   Chaplain    
Adj: 425-220-3089   Adjutant Vivian Shannon   Sergeant-at-Arms  
    Judge Advocate Denny Drury               Historian  
VSO: 541-647-9548  Service Officer Keegan Hodges Jr. Past Cdr Keegan Hodges 

Mailing address: American Legion Post #4, PO Box 784, Bend, OR  97709 
 
2019-2020 Unit Officers: President Katie Terry   Treasurer Carole Jura 
Pres: 541-312-3741  Vice President Karen Banks  Chaplain Carol Wilson 
Chap: 541-390-4231  Secretary Yvonne Drury  Sgt.-at-Arms Bonnie Wilkins 

Mailing address: American Legion Auxiliary Unit #4, PO Box 7911, Bend, OR  97708 
 

To be removed from this email list, please email ydrury47@gmail.com with ñunsubscribeò in the subject line. 
 

If you have information of interest to Veterans, please submit to Yvonne at ydrury47@gmail.com 
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CANõT FIND US??? 

WARM SPRING POST 48 RAISING 
FUNDS FOR PERMANENT POST  

Supporting veterans and their families since its for-
mation in 2015, Post 48 has been meeting in vari-
ous locations. Their 2020 vision is to build their first 
Post in the form of a 26 -foot teepee where they will 
hold meetings, fundraisers, special events, and 
commemorations in this culturally appropriate set-
ting, and they are working to raise $4,000.  

They invite everyone to join their fundraising ef-
forts and attend the grand opening on April 25 at 
their signature event, the 5th Annual Welcome 
Home Vietnam Era Veterans Parade  Expo.  

Contact Susan Guerin, Unit 48 President for more 
information ñ541-460-8212 or  www.WSala48.org.  

mailto:cabinetman@dldrury.com

